
RCW 34.05.630  Review of existing rules—Policy and interpretive 
statements, etc.—Notice—Hearing.  (1) All rules required to be filed 
pursuant to RCW 34.05.380, and emergency rules adopted pursuant to RCW 
34.05.350, are subject to selective review by the committee.

(2) All agency policy and interpretive statements, guidelines, 
and documents that are of general applicability, or their equivalents, 
are subject to selective review by the committee to determine whether 
or not a statement, guideline, or document that is of general 
applicability, or its equivalent, is being used as a rule that has not 
been adopted in accordance with all applicable provisions of law.

(3) If the rules review committee finds by a majority vote of its 
members: (a) That an existing rule is not within the intent of the 
legislature as expressed by the statute which the rule implements, (b) 
that the rule has not been adopted in accordance with all applicable 
provisions of law, or (c) that an agency is using a policy or 
interpretive statement in place of a rule, the agency affected shall 
be notified of such finding and the reasons therefor. Within thirty 
days of the receipt of the rules review committee's notice, the agency 
shall file notice of a hearing on the rules review committee's finding 
with the code reviser and mail notice to all persons who have made 
timely request of the agency for advance notice of its rule-making 
proceedings as provided in RCW 34.05.320. The agency's notice shall 
include the rules review committee's findings and reasons therefor, 
and shall be published in the Washington state register in accordance 
with the provisions of chapter 34.08 RCW.

(4) The agency shall consider fully all written and oral 
submissions regarding (a) whether the rule in question is within the 
intent of the legislature as expressed by the statute which the rule 
implements, (b) whether the rule was adopted in accordance with all 
applicable provisions of law, and (c) whether the agency is using a 
policy or interpretive statement, guideline, or document that is of 
general applicability, or its equivalent, in place of a rule.  [1998 c 
21 § 1; 1996 c 318 § 4; 1994 c 249 § 18; 1993 c 277 § 1; 1988 c 288 § 
603; 1987 c 451 § 2; 1981 c 324 § 7. Formerly RCW 34.04.230.]

Severability—Application—1994 c 249: See notes following RCW 
34.05.310.

Legislative affirmation—Severability—1981 c 324: See notes 
following RCW 34.05.010.
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